SCHOOL OF ENGINEERING ADVISORY BOARD (SOEAB)

 MEETING SUMMARY
Friday, March 5, 2004
UAA Campus Center – Lyla Richards #103
7:30 a.m. – 10:00 a.m.
ATTENDANCE:
Board Members:  Rob Lang, John Aho-Chair, Richard Reich, Dick Armstrong,  Jon Zufelt, Tony Follett, Jon Kumin, and Stewart Osgood-Vice-Chair.
Ex-officio Members:  Paul Brooks and Bob Baldwin.
SOE Faculty:  Grant Baker.
Guests:  Dora Gropp and Jack Colonell.

WELCOME & INTRODUCTIONS
MEETING SUMMARY REVIEW

January 9, 2004 meeting summary was reviewed. Dick Armstrong moved to accept. Stewart Osgood and Jon Kumin seconded. Motion approved.
SPECIAL ORDER OF BUSINESS
OLD BUSINESS

A. Action Items
*Dean Lang has SOEAB letterhead and will e-mail it to Brenda for inclusion on the SOEAB website.

*Final Bylaws done and will be signed by Chair and Vice-Chair and placed on SOEAB website.
*Stewart Osgood was not able to attend the NSPE meeting. However, another representative went for Stewart.

* Jim Sawhill of Lounsbury can provide minutes for us. Stewart will follow through with this request.
*John Aho was not able to call APDC to get on the agenda. There are no current individual members among the SOEAB. John will call the APDC President.

B. Goals Committee Reports
GOAL #1:  BSE Degree Program

Committee meeting summary was handed out and reviewed by Dick Armstrong. Committee started by first better defining the goal and assigned tasks to each member (see GOAL #1 Meeting Summary file on website).

A report on progress was given by Professor Grant Baker. Grant provided flow-charts of the program year-by-year and semester-by-semester. Max credits set at 132. What sets this program apart from others at UAA is the “Engineering Practices”. This course was based on one from the Colorado School of Mines. 

A decision was made to move forward with the BSE as recommended by the external review team with 3 focuses rather than 4. The fourth focus of Environmental Engineering may better be served as a rotating degree program offered every 3-4 years. 
· Discussion pursued regarding the internal process for approval of a new degree program.

· Letter of support needed from SOEAB.
·  Letters of support from local firms needed to justify need of program – how many students interested and who will hire.

i. Go to 30 firms who would potentially hire mechanical, electrical and/or computer science engineers and share with them what‘s being proposed and if they support to please write a letter of support. 
ii. It was requested that “talking points”/FAQ/positive bullets sheet be developed to use when talking to these firms.
iii. Grant does have bullet points on the website.

iv. Develop a list of contact  #’s and names. 
v. Grant & Bob will develop a package to give out. Need a 1 page cover sheet. 
· Jon Kumin mentioned his attendance at the Commonwealth North luncheon. He will inquire about a letter supporting the BSE degree program in meeting their goals.  

GOAL #2:  Ph.D.’s  in Anchorage

The meeting summary was handed out by Jon Zufelt (see GOAL #2 Meeting Summary file on the SOEAB website). Review and discussion followed. 
· Recommended that Jeff Staser write a “white paper”.

Discussion pursued regarding efforts to work jointly with other departments, UAF and other universities in offering Ph.D.’s in Anchorage. Further discussion regarding the external review team recommendation for one school-wide advisory board.  Jon Kumin recommended that the current board reach out to Fairbanks and Juneau and add to the UAA SOEAB to evolve into a statewide board.
· Rob Lang to write a letter –

1.  referencing the external review team recommendation for a UA SOE advisory board

2.  address the success of this Board and 

3.  recommend UA SOE Board be formed with some of our board members.

· Recommended that members from outside Anchorage be appointed by the UA President.

GOAL #3:  School of Engineering Open House

· Date set for the day before graduation – Saturday, May 1, 2004.

· TIME? Can be any time of the day. Probably late afternoon or early evening.

· Rob has talked with the alumni office and they will help with this Open House.

· Alumni currently setting up reflector accounts for graduates which will establish an on-going UAA e-mail for each graduate.

GOAL #4:  Establish a formal internship program 

· Richard Reich reported that he is polling some firms.

· Most companies line up their interns by February for the summer.

· Rob Lang mentioned that there are formal internship programs at UAA Career Services. They have one in place for Elmendorf.

· If we formalize, the program would likely go to Career Services.

· It was recommended that SOEAB have someone from Career Services attend our next meeting and provide a presentation about Career Services. 
GOAL #5:  NEWSLETTER

The sub-committee met and assigned articles to each member. Articles to be covered include:

· Formation of the SOEAB

· Trimble

· BSE Degree Program

· Faculty Updates

Other assignments and needs:

· Jon Kumin will provide a layout person. 
· Stewart Osgood has offered to print the newsletter.

· Newsletter will be 11 x 17 and folded in half.

· Need photos – including one of the SOEAB.

· Brenda to send copy of the Civil Engineering Program Advising Newsletter.

· Brenda to provide copy of mailing list used for ASCE Student Chapter Newsletters.

· Who will provide mailing labels, postage, tabbing?  

· Will need to account for extra newsletter copies to be on hand for prospective students and events.

DEADLINES:

· March 15     -     Articles due

· March 30     -     Draft lay-out

· April 15       -      Print & Mail

C. External Review Team Committee Report
Next meeting – April 19th.

D. Additional Members

Recommendations were made for a representative from the following areas – ANTHC, DOT, and Military.

· John Aho to contact individual from State of Alaska - DOT.

· Bob Baldwin to contact individual from military.

· Richard Reich to contact individual from the Alaska Native Health Consortium (ANTHC).

John Aho made a future note that we should have scheduled SOEAB meetings placed in the University Calendar.

E. Web Page and Comments

Members who have had an opportunity to review felt it looked fine and had no concern with the membership contact list.

NEW BUSINESS
A. U of A Transportation Research Center & ITS Research Center

Discussion pursued regarding available research funds. 

· A proposed website has been set up for use by UAA. 

· Rob Lang to discuss with the Chancellor. 

· Brenda to arrange for a password to be established for access to proposed website for all SOEAB members and advise members ASAP. 

· Who appropriated the 2 million? Rob Lang to research and find out.   

· Rob Lang to ask faculty to draft proposals for use of funds to substantiate the parameters for the potential pool of research money.

· Call Don Young’s office and ask where money came from? 
B. Masters Degree in Transportation Engineering

Bob Baldwin recommended the demand and pursuit of a MS in Transportation Engineering. It is strongly supported by ITT and has a good public following. It’s a realizable goal.  Can the Board consider this now as a goal?

The Board agreed with the above but felt it was not a good time to add another goal at this time.  Rob Lang also suggested that we look at all graduate program demands. We should perhaps be considering that MS degree programs be activated strategically by rotating focused area every 3 to 5 years to meet demand. 

Another suggestion from Rob was that we consider offering MS graduate programs be set-up as MS Project Management with super tuition. Richard Reich suggested the possibility of collaboration with an outside university such as the Northwestern University now called the Institute of Traffic Safety. 
C. New Members

John Aho welcomed and invited Dora Gropp and Jack Colonell to become new members to the SOE Advisory Board.  Both accepted. 
Brenda to ensure appointments letters are done for Dora and Jack.

PERSONS TO BE HEARD

Stewart Osgood shared his experience of attending the E-Week Student Competition held at the School of Engineering. Stewart noted what a fun competition it was. He also thought it was nice to have it held at the School of Engineering and see so many engineering groups volunteering for this event.

It was also mentioned that kudos need to be extended to Professor Bart Quimby who puts much time and energy in setting these competitions up, doing the website, visiting schools about the competitions, and providing a collage of pictures.

REPORTS

None

NEXT MEETING
Friday, April 30th from 7:30 – 10:00 a.m.

ADJOURNMENT

Meeting adjourned at 10:02 a.m.

Submitted by:  Brenda Levesque

                          ABET Accreditation & Special Projects Coordinator

                          UAA/School of Engineering
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